
                                                                                                    

Highways Improvement Request Form 
 

Contact Details 
 

Date: 02/04/2025 
 

 

Issue Details 
 

Location of Issue:  The Junction of Stratford Road & Shakespeare Road 

Community Area: Salisbury 

Parish or Town Council: Salisbury City Council 

Nature of Issue: (max 600 characters) 

 
There are no parking restrictions at this junction, which means that people park their cars 
illegally on the junctions.  This makes it very difficult for residents, who report that visibility is 
restricted in both directions making it very hard for them to pull out of Shakespeare Road onto 
Stratford Road and their safety, and the safety of other road users is compromised.   
 
The problem is exacerbated particularly at weekends, when football and rugby is being played 
on Hudson’s field.  One older resident explained that she and her husband no longer go out in 
their car on Sunday mornings as they have had some very ‘close calls’ and do not feel safe to 
do so.  
 
Please see photographs attached. 
 

How long has it been an 
issue? 

Several years, but the problem is reported to have been 
increasing. 

What would you like done to resolve this issue? (max 600 characters) 

 
Double yellow lines to be painted at the junction on both sides of Shakespeare Road and round 
onto Stratford Road. 

Have you been in touch with your local Wiltshire Councillor?  No 
 

This form needs to be completed and e-mailed or sent to your local Town or Parish Council. 
Town and Parish contact details are available via the link below: 

https://cms.wiltshire.gov.uk/mgParishCouncilDetails.aspx 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

https://cms.wiltshire.gov.uk/mgParishCouncilDetails.aspx


                                                                                                    

Town or Parish Council Comments: (To be completed by Town or Parish Council only. Max 600 characters) 

 
I am working with the Director of Youth Rugby at Salisbury Rugby Club, following many reports 
and complaints from residents regarding the inappropriate, dangerous and illegal parking in the 
Shakespeare Road/Stratford Road area. 
 
They are fully supportive of double yellow lines being put in place to deter drivers from parking in 
this way and to improve the situation for residents. 
 
Cllr Sharon Rideout.  St. Francis and Stratford Ward 

 

  
  


